Montelongo, 2 June 1969.

Religion/Folk Practices

Health

Dear Aunt and Cousin, 

   Yesterday we received your letter. We’re happy that you’re in good health. We are well but Rita suffers from rheumatism. We received the money for Saint Rocco. As soon as they ask for the donation, we’ll give them the money. Saint Rocco’s feast is August 20th. We received the beautiful postcard showing the sanctuary of the Madonna of Lourdes. May that beautiful Virgin grant the divine grace that you desire. Dear cousin, we hope that you’re well. When you want something from Italy, let us know. Dear Aunt, we hope you are well. Michelino had surgery but now he’s well and….

